
From: Greg Schaefer, DSO-PB 
To: D11N Board and Staff 
Re: Publications Report for your February Meeting 
Date: 9 February 2022 
 
Thanks to all who contributed to this last issue of Northwind, which you should have received 
via email recently. I especially appreciate Tiffany Townsend, Vicki Hudson, and Roger Bazeley 
for helping ensure there was enough content. DCDRs, please encourage your people to submit 
articles, and fellow DSOs, please consider submitting something from your department. And, 
everyone, have a look at the Spotlight Question – no one has sent in the correct answer yet! 
 
We are taking special care to make sure that photographs that appear in Northwind include a 
date and/or a statement about Covid-compliance so that any photos of unmasked people have 
a caption that explains that 1) the people in the photo are complying with regulations or 2) the 
photo was taken before regulations were in place. 
 
I hope that, as we anticipate ramping everything back up, one preparatory action Flotilla 
Commanders and Division Commanders will take will be to appoint Publications officers. Telling 
our story will become even more interesting as we return to full activity – and it might just be 
the morale boost that newer members need in order to remain excited about our service. 
 
Peace and all good to you all, 
 
Greg Schaefer  


